
 

 

 

 

 

                              5 October 2022   

                      Joint Staff 

 

Video teleconference with General Mark A. Milley, 

Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff, the United States Armed Forces  

 

Chief of Staff, Joint Staff, General Yamazaki had a video teleconference with 

Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff, the United States Armed Forces General 

Mark A. Milley on Wednesday, 5 October 2022,   

 

The two leaders agreed that the recent North Korean ballistic missile launches, 

including the latest ballistic missile launch over Japan, poses a serious threat to the 

peace and stability of the international community.  

 

The leaders also affirmed their commitment to enhance close and seamless 

Japan-U.S. cooperation to strengthen the Japan-U.S. Alliance to deter and respond, 

and to promote close trilateral cooperation between Japan, the U.S., and the ROK 

in order to deter North Korea’s provocative actions. 
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General Mark A. Milley 

Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff 

General Yamazaki Koji 

Chief of Staff, Joint Staff 


